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Re: House Bill 1316 - Residential Constmction - Electric Vehicle Char n SUPPORT

The Consumer Protection Division of the Office of the Attorney General submits the followir
^!ttentestimony in support °fHouse Bil1 1316 submitted by Delegates Mary A. Lehman, etal.

h:i,s.blnm_andates that new constmction of single family, townhom^es or multifamily7esidentiai
gs:mthagarage'. carport ordriveway' include either an electric vehicle charging station'

or a dedicated line of sufficient voltage to later support the addition of an electric veMcTe"
[Station. Alteniatively, if garages, carports, or driveways are not included, but off-street

1 parking is, then the new constmction must include one vehicle charging station for'
every 25 communal parking spaces.

By mandatingthat new construction provide for electric vehicle charging stations, it encourages
LuseoLelectnc vehicles andrcmoves the impediments that may make'ownership of these

t. electric vehicles reduce an individual's carbon footprint and heTp to protect
Lenvironment ,However'theycan be cost_Prohibitive for some individuals if they would have

topaytohaveacharging station installed-. While there are grants thatmay be av~aiiable, "these"
are not widely publicized, and many individuals may not be'able to afford'/the cost'oTthe'v'ehicle

i^ the necessary costs that would be incurred with adding the charging station"
reqmring this m all newconstoiction it increases the likelihood that indiviSfs can'afford''to

an electric vehicle if they wish to do so.

Fonhese reasons, we ask that the Environment and Transportation Committee return a favorable
report on this bill.
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